Minutes for South East HECA Forum

12th July 2002
1. Minutes of meeting held on 8th February 2002

2. Matters arising:

a. Should ex-officio members (e.g. Utilities) be included in SE HECA Forum meetings?
It was suggested that the first part of the meeting be for members only but that utilities could come to the second part.
Alternatively the Electricity Association could represent them all.

b. Warm Front – Should LAs receive funding for works that they carry out on behalf of Warm Front?
Chris Leek took the proposal to Pam Wyn at DEFRA. As nothing has been heard since it has been suggested that the SE HECA Forum take this forward and chase up DEFRA and bring it up with the National HECA Forum.
A discussion followed looking into how the government’s money might be better spent.

3. West Sussex has a partnership between all Local Authorities, EEAC, and Health Authorities.
EAGA has linked health and fuel poverty through mail out HECs with flu jabs. They have also been training Health Authority staff. This will be available as a case study.
Woking – 
Thameswey – 16 Local Authorities have signed up and they are talking to 10 more.
 

Are now installing the 4th PV system.
 

Are looking into 4 further PV installations.
Gosport is working with PCTs to pilot a flu jabs scheme by visiting surgeries to promote grants.
Ian XXXX is doing a mail out to raise awareness among planners.

4. Any Other Business

DEFRA and DTI are consulting on the UK energy strategy. Patrick Vickerman attended a conference on this. Comments must be sent by 13.9.02
Unanimous agreement by group that planning should take decisions.

AVG to send Patrick Vickerman the 3 main issues arising for discussion. 
Patrick Vickerman to write response letter based on 3 main points to be distributed to SE HECA Forum members for adaptation before sending to DEFRA/DTI
Problems with applying for the EST Innovations Grant – rules keep changing
Tip when applying from Mel Francis – culture key contact and they will give steer to your application. Some have been told that LAs have to do a feasibility study in order to get the implementation grant and some have been told that this is not the case.
EST to be invited to next meeting for clarity on grants
PV Grants – appear to actually be 25% - only “up to 50%” 
Letters to MPs re. HEC Bill has been sent. The next sitting will be Friday 11th July. Ministers want to take out targets.
Data gathering started last year.
- Piloted a few years ago by Nick Usher
- Started because LAs have problems getting data.
- Problems: EEC doesn’t work on the same year – EEC should be added to the energy strategy, reporting to LAs should be part of the EEC contract. EEC information is double counted. HECA figures are not fed up nationally therefore we need joined up strategies.
AVG to circulate BEDZED web address.



Presentations followed

· Patrick Vickerman went through Crawley's approach to HECA reporting

· Lynne Ebdon went though this year’s HECA report

· John Riley gave a run down on what HECAMON was and what it involved

· Peter Daly gave an update on EAGA including a small preview of a new EEC scheme.

Question and Answer session followed.



